2020 VFA GUIDELINES
Dear Fire Chiefs, Town Fire Wardens, and Administrators;

In a collaborative effort between the U.S. Forest Service and Massachusetts DCR Bureau of Forest Fire Control and Forestry, we once again offer an opportunity for rural fire departments to apply competitive funding through the Volunteer Fire Assistance Grant (VFA).  DCR strives to distribute these limited funds fairly and equitably throughout the eligible Call/Volunteer fire service in Massachusetts.  Please follow these guidelines to ensure your application is processed correctly, completely and in a timely manner. 
FEDERAL GUIDELINES:
       Requirements for Fire Department VFA eligibility:
· a population of less than 10,000
· be 80% or more call or volunteer
· be recognized as a fire department by the state
· be NIMS (National Incident Management System compliant  [Incident Command, Multi-Agency Coordination and Public Information Systems]
DCR SELECTION AND FUNDING PROCESS:
The State Forester's Office will select qualifying wild land fire projects, using a modified point system and selection committee.  Upon USDA Forest Service notice of financial commitment, the State Forester’s office will submit its recommendation of award selection to the Commonwealth’s Executive Office of Energy and Environmental Affairs (EOEEAFF
In selecting projects the State Forester's office will:
· Provide funding for projects involving training, prevention and equipment purchases.  Projects may be for firefighter safety, technology transfer and rural fire defense.  Medical and rescue purchases will not be eligible. 

· Approve a cost-sharing rate of 50% not to exceed $2,000.00 per grant.  This is a reimbursable payment or the fire department funds 100% of the grant project and the DCR Bureau of Forest Fire Control will reimburse the fire department 50% of the approved award amount or up to $2,000.



IE:   a $4,000 project will be reimbursed $2,000




        a $6,000 project will be reimbursed $2,000

                                                   a $2,000 project will be reimbursed $1,000

· Determine that matching funds are available from the applicant.
· On a sliding scale, priority will be given to Departments who have not received recent VFA funding.

Priority will be given to projects where at least 25% of funding is used for training.
PROPOSED PROJECTS:
1. Expenditures by successful applicants cannot be made until after award notification by the DCR. 
2.
Project START and END dates along with instruction for submission of required final paperwork will be issued with award notification letter.  
***
Contact Alex Belote, Fire Coordinator at 857-248-2741or alex.belote@mass.go
Email and then send original application on or before November 23rd, 2020
TO:
Alex.belote@mass.gov

Fire Program Coordinator

Massachusetts DCR Bureau of Fire Control
1048 North Road
Westfield, MA 01085
ATTN:  Alex Belote 

